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Regular School Board Meeting 

3rd Monday of the Month 

@ 7 PM 

Intermediate School 

Media Center 

State Large Group Speech  February 3 @ Waukee High School 

District Wrestling Meet February 10 @ Riverside 

NO SCHOOL February 15-16*  State Wrestling 

District Individual Speech Contest  February 24 @ Griswold  

*Dates may change if the school district needs to make up a snow day 
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Riverside Allergy Awareness   (Mr. Meek and Mrs. Palmer) 

There have been some discussions about the expectations of food aller-

gies at Riverside Schools.  Here is what we consider when it comes to 

peanut/tree nut allergies. 

 

1. All Riverside kitchens are peanut/tree nut free. 

2. Any snacks sent to classrooms for birthdays, celebrations, or 

other classroom parties should be peanut/tree nut free.  Any 

purchased or homemade snack should include the ingredient 

list.  A recipe is OK to send if made at home. 

3. We do allow peanut butter to be brought in a lunch.  We ask 

that students not share/trade lunch items. 

 

If there are any changes to a specific classroom regarding food aller-

gies, parents will be notified in writing. 

PLEASE NOTE: 

The Macedonia United Methodist Church 

houses a clothing pantry as well as a food pan-

try. Gently-used clothing is available for adults 

and  children.  As the weather turns colder, 

there may be a need in the Riverside communi-

ty for warmer clothing.  If you or someone you 

know could benefit from some of the items, 

please call the church at 712-486-2266 and 

leave a message or you may contact Pastor 

Mike Stevens at 402-669-3536. 
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The Class of 2024 received a grant to help students in need so 

if you or someone you know needs any of the following: 

Parents of 6th and 11th Grade Students 

Get ready for 2018-19.  Students entering the 7th and 12th grades are 

required to have immunizations to start school.  There is no grace peri-

od for these boosters; they must be completed before the 1st day of at-

tendance for the ’18-’19 school year. 

1. Students entering 7th grade and above must have a 1 

time dose of tetanus/diphtheria/acellular pertussis-

containing vaccine (Tdap), if born after September 15, 

2000; regardless of the interval since the last tetanus/

diphtheria-containing vaccine. 

2. Students entering 7th grade and above must have 1 

dose of meningococcal if born after September 15, 

2004;  and 2 doses of meningococcal vaccines for the 

applicant in 12th grade, if born after September 15, 

1999;  or 1 dose if received when the applicant is 16 

years of age or older. 

 

Interpretation:  Incoming 7th graders need a Tdap and a meningitis shot.  

Incoming 12th graders need a meningitis shot, if they had the meningitis 

vaccine before 16 years of age they need a booster! 

 

We request these be completed and to Mrs. Palmer by May 22, 2018 for 

records to be updated and no interruption to a student’s education.  If 

you have any questions contact Vicki Palmer RN at one of the schools or 

by email vpalmer@riverside.k12.ia.us 
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2nd Quarter Honor Roll * 

  Gold Honor Roll    Silver Honor Roll    Honor Roll  

      7th Grade        7th Grade         7th Grade 

  Pierce Johnson    Teegan Schechinger    Austyn Fisher    

  Cole Simmons        8th Grade     Braydon Hill 

      8th Grade    McKenna Sick     Keaton Perkins 

  Cale Bentley          Tyler Reed 

  Kelly Clevenger          Justin Wilson 

  Hannah Lund              8th Grade 

  Makenna Rose          Isabelle Bluml 

  McCartney Sanny          Michael Casson 

             Josh Fajen 

             Frannee Maher 

              Jace Rose 

             Clayton Spies   

              

January Top Dawgs (Holly Garcia) 

Delaney Murphy, Jace Rose, and Bailey Vanatta were selected as January Top 

Dawgs 

Delaney is a positive, hardworking student who is a dedicated leader in both 

academics and extracurricular activities.  She is considered an exemplary 

role model for younger students.  Delaney is an awesome addition to the 

yearbook staff. 

Bailey is known for his kindness and his hardworking nature.  He is very diplo-

matic .  Bailey took many challenges with the Robotics group.  We are happy 

that Bailey decided to stay at Riverside for his senior year. 

Jace is known for being a great all-around kid.  He is willing to help others 

and is a positive leader in his classes especially during class discussions.  Jace 

is always willing to help in his Algebra class.  His leadership shines in both 

academics and the sports. 

Congratulations, kids! 

Top Dawgs receive preferred parking all month, first in the lunch line all 

month, 2% extra credit in a class, and a $1.00 a la carte ticket. 

Above:  Top Dawgs  Delaney Murphy, Jace Rose, Bailey Vanatta (left to right) 

Photo: Elayna Eggers 
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1st Semester Honor Roll  Grades 7-12 

   

   Gold Honor Roll    Silver Honor Roll   Honor Roll (cont’d) 

      7th Grade        7th Grade       9th Grade 

   Teegan Schechinger   Braydon Hill    Brogan Allensworth 

   Cole Simmons    Pierce Johnson    Emily Brown 

      8th Grade       8th Grade    Cailee Manzer 

   Cale Bentley    Isabelle Bluml    Natalia Ortega 

   Hannah Lund    Kelly Clevenger    Jonathan Purcell 

   McCartney Sanny    Frannee Maher    Elijah Ryun 

      9th Grade    Makenna Rose    Conner Stevens 

   Alexander Baker    McKenna Sick    Edward Vlcek, Jr. 

   Samantha Beireis       9th Grade    Drake Woods 

   Abigail Brink    Shirley Esquivel    Iliana Yanes 

   Kathryn Messerschmidt   Kenna Ford       10th Grade 

   Benjamin Schroder   Kya Hackett    Joseph  Agosto 

   Wyatt Sparr    Wyatt Hough    Joshua Agosto 

      10th Grade    Chiara Rains    Ashlynn Amdor 

   Mackenzie Brittain       10th Grade    Gracelyn Bluml 

   Jacob Erickson    Marcos Antunez    Bailey Faxon 

   Jolie Fajen    Skye Bentley    Joel Henningsen 

   Michael Galbraith    Maggie Boruff    Dustin Hering 

   Dylan McDonald    Isabella Minatra    Dennis Pilling 

   Delaney Murphy       11th Grade    Meghan Reed 

   Abigale Petersen    Bailey Holub    Laila Stark 

   Mason Wichman    Kyrstyn Walston    Haylee Vlcek 

   Taten Williams       12th Grade    Bailey Wiese 

      11th Grade    Andrew Casson       11th Grade 

   Jillian Blakely    Jamie Hackett    Faith Appley 

   Haley Faga    Riley MacWhorter    Cole Henderson 

   Elijah Petersen         Micaela Herrera 

   Alexis Post    Honor Roll    Hunter Hodges    

   Riley Raney       7th Grade    Alyssa Jarmin 

   Rhyan Sanny    Nathaniel Messerschmidt   Camryn Pierson 

   Lydia Wede    Keaton Perkins    Gabriel Smith 

      12th Grade    Tyler Reed    Grant Sparr 

   John Baker    Justin Wilson    Olivia Weis    

   Jami Carter       8th Grade       12th Grade 

   Sara Conway    Michael Casson    Alyssa Brink 

   Jacey Kallsen    Jace Rose     Madison Manzer 

   Devyn Moore    Clayton Spies    Collin Price 

   Sydney Murphy         Allison Reicks 

   Bailey Rose         Derick Seaton 

   Sydney Swope         Bailey Vanatta 

             Skylar Wilson   
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MARK YOUR CALENDARS: 

State Large Group Speech  February 3 @ Waukee High School 

District Wrestling Meet February 10 @ Riverside 

NO SCHOOL February 15-16*  State Wrestling 

District Individual Speech Contest  February 24 @ Griswold  

*Dates may change if the school district needs to make up a snow day 

AJ Dillon 

Brogan Allensworth 
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Large Group Speech 

Photo:  Elayna Eggers 

Andy 

Sara 

Lydia 

Riley 

Camryn 

Large Group Speech (Ruth Hardy) 

Riverside’ s Large Group Speech team competed at District Large 

Group Speech contest at Treynor High School on Saturday, January 20. 

Camryn Pierson and Lydia Wede received a 1 rating on their Ensemble 

Acting, so they will move on to state competition at Waukee in two 

weeks. 

Andy Casson and Riley MacWhorter received a II rating for their Group 

Improv. 

Sara Conway received a II rating for her Short Film.   

We are very proud of their performances.  Congratulations, kids! 

Riverside will host District Wrestling on Saturday, February 10 

NO SCHOOL FEBRUARY 15 AND 16* 

*SUBJECT TO CHANGE IF THERE IS A NEED TO MAKE UP A SNOW DAY 

Art work from the 

Jr.-Sr. High School 
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Riverside Elementary News 

Bridges (Susan Berndt, Kara Plagman) 

Here are some pictures of the 6th grade Inca suspension bridges. Our compelling question was: What allowed the 

Inca Empire to become the largest empire to ever exist in the Americas? That question led us to a supporting 

question: What engineering techniques did the Inca Empire use to build their massive empire? This question led 

to the study of the engineering the Inca roads and bridges. The students learned the techniques ( twisting, braid-

ing, and tying) the Inca's use to build suspension bridges. The students used these techniques to make their own 

bridges out of newspapers. Their challenge was to see who could build the strongest bridge that spanned a dis-

tance of 24 inches. 7 teams bridges held the following weight. 6 big washers, 1 small washer, 185 pennies, 1 hand 

sanitizer bottle ( 12 oz.) 1 D battery, and two 2 scientific calculators. 

 

State Large Group Speech  February 3 

@ Waukee High School 

District Wrestling Meet February 10 @ 

Riverside 

NO SCHOOL February 15-16*  State 

Wrestling 

District Individual Speech Contest  Feb-

ruary 24 @ Griswold  

*Dates may change if the school district 

needs to make up a snow day 
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Riverside TeamMates (Lisa Putnam) 

The Riverside TeamMates Mentoring Program hosted a Winter Pizza Party for the mentors and mentees on January 15, and over 25 brave 

souls came out in the cold weather to enjoy pizza and conversation at the Buck Snort.  Thank you to the Buck Snort for the delicious pizza, 

dessert, and warm room!  Everyone had a great evening!   

 The Riverside TeamMates Mentoring Program started a year ago and has been a huge success, but more mentors are always needed.  It only takes about 30 minutes a 

week during the school day to make an impact on the youth in our communities.  Please consider giving your time to make a difference in the life of a Riverside student.  If 

you are interested, please go to www.teammates.org and click on Apply to Mentor.  Or, you may contact Lisa Putnam at lputnam@riverside.k12.ia.us  or  Jana Hensley 

at jhensley@riverside.k12.ia.us 

Intermediate School Power Pups 

Above (left to right):  Sarah Thomas, Amelia Taylor, Zoe Winters, Christopher Diaz, Grady 

Jeppesen, and Jayka Mark   Congratulations, kids!  (photo submitted by Tami Skank) 

ON SALE NOW: 

Riverside  

Elementary & Intermediate Yearbooks  

Order Online 

@  YBPAY.LIFETOUCH.COM 

Enter Code:  13204218 

Or 

You may purchase them at your school 

Cost:  $20 

 

Parent-Teacher Conferences are March 12 and March 15     

NO SCHOOL MARCH 16 

Iowa Assessments will be given district-wide during the week of March 19, 2018 

Left: 

4th Grade works 

with clay during 

art. (photo by 

Tami Skank) 
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PLEASE NOTE:    K-3 STUDENTS WILL GET THEIR JUMP ROPE FOR HEART PACKETS ON FEBRUARY 6 AND THESE PACKETS NEED TO BE RETURNED TO  

MR. JOHNSON ON FEBRUARY 21, 2018 

Pick of the Litter 

Riverside Elementary 

Students (left to right):  Blayke Pierce, Grant Bane, Elizabeth Rasmussen, Peyton Schafer, Jacob Nelson, Nevada Shady, Callee Schutt, Kayden Schnack, Myah Husz, Perrin 

Towne, Harper Gute, Charlotte McSorley, Lincoln Houser, Hunter Hay   Congratulations, Kids!! 
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     The second graders have been learning about landforms and bodies of water.  To show what they learned, the students made edible maps.  Each group of students made 

a paper map and a map key.  Then they used a tortilla to make their landform and bodies of water.  They spread frosting on it so their “landforms and bodies of water” 

would stick.  They included mountains and ranges, hills, valleys, plains, deserts, rivers, oceans, lakes, islands, and cities.  Afterwards, of course, they ate it!  

ON SALE NOW: 

Riverside  

Elementary & Intermediate Yearbooks  

Order Online 

@  YBPAY.LIFETOUCH.COM 

Enter Code:  13204218 

Or 

You may purchase them at your school 

Cost:  $20 

Elementary and Intermediate Schools (Jamie Meek, PK-6 Principal) 

Almost every month at the bottom of my newsletter article I have something about keeping commu-

nication open with you and your child’s teacher(s).  Here are some of the examples that I have used 

in the past: 

Please do not wait until the Parent-Teacher conferences to ask questions about your child’s progress in 

academics or maybe some behaviors that you are seeing at home that might also be occurring at school.  

For 4th-6th grade students, you can see grades as they are entered into our system via the JMC Parent Ac-

cess portal at, https://riversideschools.onlinejmc.com/, click on the Parent icon, enter your username and 

password and you can see grades.  The more staff and families that are on the same page, the more suc-

cessful a student will be. 

One last unrelated note: Please do not wait until the Spring Parent-Teacher conferences to ask questions 

about your child’s progress in academics and/or behaviors that you may have concerns about.  Riverside 

staff works hard to connect with you as often as possible; we discuss often as a staff how crucial this is, but 

their days are packed full just like yours and mine.  Our children are our most important assets, so take 

some time and email, call, or drop in and have a conversation about how we can all have the best school 

experience possible.  

 

Before coming to the parent-teacher conferences, make a plan about what you are going to discuss 

with your child’s teachers.  Think about things that your child has come home from school talking to 

you about...  Are there concerns that they have expressed to you?  Are you not getting information 

from your children about school and need to set up a plan to have more communication with their 

teacher?  What do you want to see your child complete and move forward with by the end of the 

year?  If you make a plan ahead of time, you have a better chance of asking those things at the confer-

ence. 

 

There is a lot more to school than just academics and many of those non-academic things can affect 

the academics.  Having an open dialogue with your child’s teacher(s) is the best way to make changes 

if there are issues or asking about a chance to push your child farther.  Use email or make phone calls 

to teachers to be the best informed that you can be. 

Preschool Buddies 
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 This DRAFT 2018-2019 School Calendar was presented at a Board Hearing on January 15th. It will be brought to the Board for final approval 

at the February 19, 2018 Regular School Board Meeting.  There are still some details to be worked out. 

Left:  Row 1:  Haley Faga, Abi Petersen  Row 2:  Gracie Bluml, Sydney Holub, Rhyan Sanny, Delaney  

Murphy, Kya Hackett, Vanessa Yanes  Row 3:  Allie Reicks, Ella Hensley 
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At a recent basketball game, members of the Pep Band were 

joined by community members as well as some Riverside 

Alumni.    Thanks to all the made this happen. 

Above:  High School Art 
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Happenings in the Rhoten Building (Tyler Johannsen and Nathan Clausen) 

We have some photos from the 8th Grade Exploratory building egg towers, the Into Ag class exploring soil porosity, and the Natural Resources class scoring deer antlers. 

Right and far right:  

Building those egg 

towers 

Right: 

Soil Porosity 

Scoring Deer Antlers 

The Flu Season has taken a toll on the Kleenex and Wipe supply at the Jr.-Sr. High School.  We could use these items!  Thanks! 
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Jr.-Sr. High School Students 

On Sale:  Feb. 5 to Mar. 30 

Jacob Erickson 
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Gute News (Dave Gute, 7-12 principal) 

It has been a very fast first month of the semester at the Jr.-Sr. High.  With winter sports seasons, hosting WIC Jazz Competition, and the numerous other extracurricular 

activities, our days and weeks have been busy.  Very soon, Parent/Teacher Conferences will be here.   This year, spring conferences will be in March (March 12th and 15th) as 

opposed to February.  Please be aware of this change from past years.  Junior High students will bring home a note to schedule conference time slots, and High School 

students’ parents are encouraged to come at any time during the conferences to visit with teachers.  However, I would encourage everyone to contact teachers early and 

often if there are concerns about grades.  Conferences are a great time to connect with teachers, but they are always available via email or to set up a meeting to discuss 

student progress. 

For the first time in quite awhile, we will host District Wrestling here on Saturday, February 10th.  This will be a huge day for many young athletes as they try to earn a trip 

to the state tournament.  That being said, we will be in need of volunteers to help out that day, specifically with parking.  If you would be willing to help, please contact me. 

Our Bulldog Pride initiative is still going very well.  We were able to attend the movie, Wonder, in January, and the lessons of the movie correlate very well to our 6 pillars 

of character.  Additionally, students have set goals for each of the six pillars (Trustworthiness, Respect, Responsibility, Fairness, Caring, and Citizenship), and I would en-

courage you to ask your Jr./Sr. High students how they are doing at working toward their goals. 

WIC Jazz Festival (Delaney Murphy) 

On Wednesday, January 17th, 2017 Riverside hosted the Western Iowa Conference Jazz Festival. Riverside, AHSTW, Treynor, Logan-Magnolia, Audubon, Underwood, 

Griswold, Tri-Center, and IKM-Manning competed in this day-long musical competition. Riverside's Jazz Choir placed 2nd in their category.  On Monday, February 5th, 

2017, Riverside's Jazz Choir will be competing in their next competition at Thomas Jefferson High School at 4 pm. We would like to thank all the parents for their help in 

making this competition possible and for their endless support! (Photos by Elayna Eggers, Jaycee Mansfield, and Riverside Vocal Music Facebook page) 

Left to right:  Rhyan Sanny, Samantha Beireis, Sydney Holub, Ashlynn Amdor, Christian Ander-

son, John Baker, Collin Price, Haley Faga, Abi Petersen, Lydia Wede, Delaney Murphy, Sara 

Conway 

 

Left to right:  Rhyan Sanny, Samantha Beireis, Sydney Holub, 

and Ashlynn Amdor perform during the festival. 

Congratulations to Abi Petersen for 

being named an “Outstanding Soloist.” 

Christian Anderson, John Baker  

Left to right:  Abi Petersen, Lydia Wede, Delaney Murphy, and 

Sara Conway add to the group’s performance. 
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Mrs. Reynolds prepared this article.  She and Mrs. Kallsen provided the pictures. 

Registration 

Networking 

Break out session 

Break out session Break out session Welcome to PD 
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More WIC Jazz (Amanda Brandon) 

The WIC Jazz Festival was held at Riverside High School on Wednesday, January 17th.  In addi-

tion to the Jazz choir performances there were 8 Jazz Bands and 5 Show Choirs that performed. 

The Riverside Jazz Band consists of 17 students. Their jazz set includes the following selections: 

Flight of the Foo Birds, with solos from Jonathan Purcell and Marcos Antunez. I Remember 

Clifford, featuring Lydia Wede on the flugelhorn.  Cancion Del Diablo Azul (Song of the Blue 

Devil) featured soloists John Baker and Sara Conway.  

Jonathan Purcell received an Outstanding Soloist Award on his tenor saxophone solo and Sara 

Conway received an Outstanding Soloist award on her alto saxophone at the WIC Jazz Festi-

val. (photos provided by Jaycee Mansfield and Elayna Eggers) 

Jonathan Purcell 

Sara Conway 

Above:  Lydia Wede and Jonathan Purcell 

Above:  John Baker on trombone 

Left:  Alex Baker on the guitar 
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Please Note:  Local Scholarships will open on March 1, 2018 

Parent-Teacher Conferences are March 12 and March 15    NO SCHOOL MARCH 16 

Iowa Assessments will be given district-wide during the week of March 19, 2018 

Val Andrusyshyn 
Damian Foutch 

Drake Woods 

Upcoming Jazz Band Performances 

 

Monday, February 19th -3:25 pm 

@Glenwood High School 

Tuesday, March 6th -7:00 pm @Riverside 

High School, Pops Concert 

  

 

REMINDER TO GRADUATING SENIORS: 

THE YEARBOOK STAFF NEEDS YOUR SENIOR PICTURES BY FREBRUARY 15, 2018 

QUESTIONS?  CONTACT YEARBOOK STAFF! 

2018  Yearbooks Go on Sale February 5th. 

Jazz Band 

Practice 
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Let’s Go To The Movies 

Dreamland Theater  Carson, Iowa 

 

       Feb. 2, 3, 4                    Pitch Perfect 3            PG-13       1 hr. 33 mins. 

       Feb.9, 10, 111     Star Wars:  The Last Jedi  3D        PG-13       2 hrs. 32 mins. 

       Feb. 16, 17, 18              The Greatest Showman          PG       1 hr. 46 mins. 

       Feb. 23. 24. 25      Paddington 2                       PG                   1 hr. 43 mins. 

 

   

     

This is a busy time for the Riverside Music Department. These kids had an awe-

some, long day at IWCC for the SWI honor choir!  Left to right:  Lydia Wede, 

Sara Conway, Collin Price, Rhyan Sanny (photo from Riverside Vocal Music Face-

book page) 

Some Girls Basketball Action 

Far left:  Jadyn Achenbach 

Left:  Jamie Hackett 

 

 Senior Girls Basketball Players 

Devyn, Alyssa, Jamie, Sydney 
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GO DAWGS!          GO DAWGS!          GO DAWGS!           GO DAWGS!          GO DAWGS!        GO DAWGS!          GO DAWGS! 

New Item for the Athletic Complex 

Barb and John McCowen graciously donated the bulldog statue seen above in memory of their daughter Susie.  Susie was 1984 graduate of Oakland High School and was a 

state champion in the 100M Hurdles in 1984 as well as state champion in the 400M Hurdles in 1983 and 1984.  The Bulldog will placed on a pedestal at the north end of the 

football field and track.  Our thanks to the McCowen family for their generous donation and addition to the athletic complex. 

Above are pictures from the John Harris Invitational held January 19-20.  Photos were submitted by Abi Petersen. 

Ethan Becker 

Gabe Smith 

Mick Clevenger 
Mick Schroder 
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Izzy Bluml 
Madison Baldwin 

Frannee Maher 

McKenna Sick 
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Seen Around Riverside (photos have been supplied by Lindsey Henderson, Jen Perkins, Abi Petersen, Mary Stempel, Tami Skank 

Preschool Fun 

4th Grade Art 

Mrs. Perkins’ 

3rd Grade 

More 4th Grade Art 

Brok Comstock 

Nate Messerschmidt 

Mike Casson 

Cale Bentley Mason Anderson 

Jace Rose 
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